
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 
Date:  4th May 2018 

Dear All 
Although it has been chilly this week, the sunshine is certainly helping 
Class 2’s seedlings to grow!  The sugar snap peas are coming along and 
Mrs Murray hopes they may produce some edible pods before the end of 
the summer term. 
On Monday, the children who will be starting school in September came 
into school for a storytime session with Miss Palmer and Class 1.  It was 
lovely to see them and most of them already seem to know their way 
around school!  They will be coming along to other sessions throughout the 
Summer Term so I know you will make them feel welcome. 
It seems that there is a nasty sickness bug doing the rounds at the         
moment.  It comes on suddenly and passes just as quickly. Please         
remember that your child needs to be kept at home for 48 hours after the 
last bout of sickness.  I am asking everyone to keep to this rule and to    
encourage handwashing to stop the spread of germs.  The year 2 and year 
6 children will soon be sitting their SATs and we want them to be fit and 
healthy for these tests.  At the same time, a cough and sore throat virus 
has laid some of our staff and pupils low this week.  I hope that you are all 
recovering—it will be nice to have some warmer weather at the weekend to 
help us all feel better. 
Apologies from Mr Collington who was poorly on Monday.  Guitar lessons 
will be disrupted over the next couple of weeks due to the Bank Holiday 
and assessments but Mr Collington will make up for the missed lessons.   
Some of you may have noticed the first baby robin of the year hopping 
around the layby.  It is a timely reminder to make sure your garden birds 
have access to fresh water if you are able. 
Have a super long weekend.  The forecasters have promised us some nice 
weather so make the most of it!  See you on Tuesday! 
Tim Barnard,  
Acting Head of School. 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

7 May 
Bank Holiday Monday 

 
8 May 

London Camp meeting 
for parents 

3.15pm in Class 3 
 

May 
Assessment month  

including 
14—17 May 

SATs 
 

17 May 
Royal Wedding Menu 

 
28 May 

Half term 
 

4-6 June 
School Camp 

 
18 June 

Sports Day 
To be held at  
Richard Jory  
Playing Field 

(reserve day 19th) 
 

23 June 
Gwennap Parish   
Community Fete 

 
3 July 

Moving up afternoon 
 

9 + 12 July 
Summer Production 

 
20 July 

Last day of the school 
year 
And 

Leavers Assembly 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 

Abigail 
Esther 

Ethan 
Archie 

Izzy 
Emily 

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

257 248 234 

Please take a moment to pop your child’s name in their jumper, fleece or 
cardigan.  We have a growing number of children trying to find their    
jumpers and fleeces after playtimes; but it is difficult to find the correct 
owner when items are un-named. Thank you. 



The Royal Wedding is on Saturday 19th May 2018.   
Caterlink are putting on a special menu on Thursday 17th May  -  meals can be ordered on the day and normal 

charges apply for those who pay for meals. 





If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

 
A Company Limited by Guarantee.  An Exempt Charity. 

Registered in England and Wales—Company No. 07387540 
Registered Office: Aspire Academy Trust, Unit 11, St Austell Business Park 

St Austell, Cornwall, PL25 4FD 

Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Please book your child’s place in advance. 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c 7th May 2018 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY  Bank 
Holiday 

 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

KS1 only this 
week 

Art Club 
KS1  

Miss Palmer/Mrs Ireson KS1 3pm-4pm 

WEDNESDAY Violins Miss Hewitt Payment per term 

 Drums Mr Robinson Payment per term 

 Brass Club Mr Pope 3pm—3.30pm 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Recorders Ms Hawken  

 Games Club Mrs Murray 12.30pm—12.55pm 

 Sports club KS2 Mr Barnard 
Mrs Turner 

3.00pm-4.00pm 

Please note that some clubs will NOT be running this week. 
 
On Tuesday 8th May, Mr Barnard and Mrs Turner will be holding a camp meeting for the 
parents of pupils in Class 3 who are going on the London trip.  The meeting is from 
3.15pm in Class 3.  As a result, there is NO art club for KS2. 

Follow us on Twitter! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

